
Closed Claim Review: Juries Get Good 
Medicine

By Stephanie Deupree, JD, BSN

Martha Mae Randolph, an active 74-year-old female with a history of esophageal stricture, 
GERD, and hiatal hernia presented to the office of general surgeon, Dr. Cameron Smith.[1]
Approximately one year earlier, Dr. Smith had performed a robotic Nissen fundoplication 
with hiatal hernia repair. Although Mrs. Randolph initially reported relief from her 
symptoms related to GERD and the hiatal hernia after her surgery, over the last few 
months the symptoms had returned and, more recently, worsened.
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